Letter #1
Reprinted courtesy of F. Ernzen, TLC Trauma and Loss Consultant
Dear Families,


Our country has entered into war with Iraq. Many adults and children are experiencing heightened fears and worries. You have already received a letter from our Superintendent reaffirming our commitment to the safety of all our students and staff. In this message we are offering suggestions to help your children feel safer during this time.


As parents / guardians of your children, you will have to decide how to talk with them about terrorism and war. You will need to consider their age and their temperament. 
   • Pre-school children may be very upset about what they see and hear, especially on television.
   • School age children may not be aware that a single incident is broadcast over and over. 

   • Middle school and high school students may want to discuss the politics of a situation. They may want to take a more direct stand and participate in political or charitable activities related to the war.


You will want to be aware of changes in your child’s behavior. 
  • You may notice they become more withdrawn or more aggressive. 
  • They may have nightmares. 
  • They may start acting like a much younger child. 


If you observe these kinds of changes you will want to explore what they are concerned about. Ask them what worries them the most about the war. Do they have questions about what they are seeing or hearing on television or at school? Listen carefully to their questions, and give them reassurance of your love and protection. These discussions may take place over several days or weeks. Children may develop new questions or concerns as time goes on.


If they are directly affected because they have family in the military or relatives in affected countries, their worries will be deeper and more personal.

Children look to the significant adults in their life as role models for handling adversity. We have developed some suggestions to help you and your children at this time. We call them the Three C’s: Comfort, Conversation and Commitment. We believe these positive actions will help you and your children. They are attached to this letter.


If you have specific concerns about your child, please contact his / her building Principal.

Sincerely,
(Superintendent)

(Attach the following parent handout to letter)
HELPING PARENTS HELP CHILDREN IN UNCERTAIN TIMES


The following are suggestions for parents to help themselves and their children in difficult times.
Focus on the Three C’s


· Comfort
¨ Share meals
¨ Plan family time – game night, exercise
¨ Work on a project
¨ Enjoy laughter
¨ Reach out to your network of family and friends
¨ Engage in activities that are fun, relaxing and pleasant

· Conversation
¨ Offer reassurance
¨ Ask thoughtful questions
¨ Listen carefully
¨ Share your beliefs and values
¨ Reflect on non-verbal communication

· Commitment
¨ Set a good example
¨ Participate in school and community activities
¨ Help your neighbors (do chores or small errands)
¨ Reach out supportively to friends and family
¨ Be optimistic

